
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

ABSTRACTS OF MINUTES 
TOWN OF WHITINGHAM 

ANNUAL SCHOOL DISTRICT MEETING 
MARCH 1, 2016 

 

The annual school district meeting was held on Tuesday, March 1, 2016, at 01:37 
p.m. e.s.t at the Twin Valley Middle/High School in the Town of Whitingham, 
Vermont, agreeable to the warning. 
 
Moderator Leon Corse appointed the Board of Civil Authority and School Board 
Directors as ballot clerks for the duration of the Annual School District Meeting. 
 
ARTICLE I. 
To elect all Town School District officers required by law to be elected at the Annual 
Town School District Meeting. Australian Ballot Polls opened at 10:00 a.m. and 
closed at 7:00 p.m. with the following results: 
 
Leon L. Corse, Moderator, 1 year  
    
Aimee B. Reed, School Director, 2 years 
 
Dwight E. Williams, School Director, 3 years 
 
 
ARTICLE II. 
Shall the voters adopt a budget of $10,192,681, which is the amount the School 
Board has determined to be necessary for the ensuing fiscal year?  It is 
estimated that this proposed budget, if approved will result in education 
spending of $17,867 per equalized pupil.  This projected spending per 
equalized pupil is .8% higher than spending for the current year.  There 
were 329 ballots cast with the following results: 
 
Yes:   171 
No:   104 
Blank:    54 
 
ARTICLE III. 
To transact any other business that may legally come before the meeting.   
 
The Annual Town School District Meeting adjourned at 1:52 p.m. 
 
 

Attest:  Almira L. Aekus, Town Clerk 


